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Dear Members, 

 

The AGM was held last meeting, and the report features elsewhere in this edition, but, we have NO 

SECRETARY!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!! Isn’t there someone out there who can help in this regard?  This isn’t just a problem 

for the committee, this is YOUR problem as well! 

 

This year Bob Hobson finally succeeded in retiring from Committee after many years of dedicated service in 

various positions, also Phillip Hobson and Mal Garthon retired.  Their support and hard work over the past years 

is much appreciated.  I welcome Bill Heeney who was elected to Committee and he has agreed to be events co-

ordinator. 

 

 In August, on a beautiful sunny day, many of us enjoyed the Navigators’ Day, a fascinating run around the inner 

north/western suburbs which had us ending where we began. Thanks again to organizer Les Watton who always 

comes up with something interesting, congratulations go to the winner this year, Dorothy Shinfield. 

 

The next weekend was the annual MaSH weekend in the Macarthur area, the run on Saturday was absolutely 

fabulous, (in spite of the strong, cold wind).  On Sunday after a short run the men were treated to an inspection of 

Vic Boardman’s shed, which I believe holds many treasures. 

 

As I write this we have someone very interested in renting the Small Hall, so once again we are optimistic of 

securing a tenant. 

 

In view our busy calendar leading into December the Committee has decided to defer the proposed run to 

Blackheath in Nov., however our Christmas Function will still be held on 25th November.  Details of this event 

will be advised. 

 

By the time this edition reaches you many of us will have been to the National Rally in Ipswich, Euan and I 

looking forward to this event and catching up with the many people from all over Australia who make these 

annual Rallies so enjoyable. 

 

Don’t forget to get you entries in for our annual Maitland Tour in October, entry forms were in the July Spit & 

Polish. 

 

Best wishes for safe and happy motoring, 

 

Wilga. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Keith Carden, Carol Heeney 

and Bill Heeney enjoying lunch 

at Narromine on the 2012 

Western Tour 
 

President’s Report - September 2012 
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Minutes of MONTHLY MEETING held on Thursday 23rd August 2012 

 

ATTENDANCE 

Committee   8   Member’s Family   3   Visitors 0   Members  22   Apologies  8 

                   

MEETING OPENED AT:  8.13 pm 

 

PRESIDENT’S OPENING REMARKS 

President Wilga Coutts opened the meeting and welcomed all present particularly Derek Page and Les Johnston. 

 

Wilga thanked Les Watton for a most enjoyable Navigator’s Day and it was amazing the Changes she noticed 

close to her childhood home. Wilga thanked MaSH branch for a lovely run (apart from the wind) and Alan Miller 

and Anne for morning tea at their home.  

 

In reply Les Johnston said as he only got to Ceduna before a serious mishap to his Clement Bayard he planned, 

when repairs are complete, to return to Ceduna and complete the “across Australia” run. 

 

PREVIOUS MINUTES 

 

MATTERS ARISING - Nil 

Minutes Accepted 

 

Moved: Warren Irish                Seconded: Max Boardman. 

 

INWARDS CORRESPONDENCE 

Flyers Received – 
Great Ocean road trip, Motorlife Expo 30/9/12, Highland Motorfest 28/10/12, Auto Italia Adelaide 28/10/12. 

Other Club Publications 

Brass Notes, Cough & Splutter, Veteran Torque(Q), Small Torque, Veterana CC of NZ, Vintage Car, VCCA

(WA), Edwardian. 

 

Other Invitation from NRVVCC to attend Rally 18/19 August 2012, CMC Minutes, Invoice IVS Electrics, 

Telephone A/c, Newcastle Minutes, Electricity A/c, Printing of S & P A/c, Telstra A/c, MaSH minutes. 

OUTWARDS 

Ltr Keith Edwards regretting his resignation, Thank you Ltr Bob Lamond for presentation at July meeting, 5 

Welcome Ltrs to new members. 

 

Correspondence Accepted 

 

Moved: Robert Fordham                                 Seconded:  Bill Heeney. 

 

TREASURER’S REPORT –.  

  Cheque account balance.  $16,216.17 

  Rally account balance   $  3,003.26 

  Term Deposit No1        $10,855.68   

  Term Deposit No 2      $10,000.00  

 

Treasurer reported that there still some 80 subs to be received as yet. Please keep him happy.  

 

Moved:  George Gillott                                              Seconded: Keith Carden.. 

 

MAGAZINE 

Neville Preston reported that as he was attending the National Rally, the 1st Wednesday in September was 

definitely the cut off date for September’s magazine. 

Minutes of Monthly Meeting of VCCA (NSW) Inc. 
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EVENTS 

Mal Garthon was unfortunately absent, but Les Watton  reported on  the Navigator’s day in which participants did 

a big circle ending at Butler Creek Wild Life reserve. Local Paper did a front page article featuring Les and Dick 

Tunbridge . This produced some phone calls and some spectator interest at Ryde Wharf. Great P R day in good 

weather. 
 

Max Boardman thanked the Participants in the MaSH weekend. It was a lovely run in great weather, apart from 

the wind. Max added that Laurie Della has been riding his 3 1/2HP Norton for 43 years. 
 

President said that the Molly Morgan  Motel at the Maitland Rally was filling up so if you haven’t booked better 

be prompt.. 
 

1&2 Rally at Mudgee on 9/10/11 November. Russell and Chris Holden are organizing. 
 

President said the National Rally at Ipswich looked like being great with the Queenslanders going to a lot of 

trouble. 
 

PERMIT TO MOVE 

There were 2 permits and 5 movements during month. Neil Martin said inspection Day was 2/12/12 at his 

Factory, 45 Railway St Yennora. 
 

LIBRARY 

Keith Carden thanked Michael Lowe for some photos of Club Cars at various events he has donated. 
 

DATING  

Bob Hobson reported that there were 2 cars and 1 Motorcycle being processed. There were 3 Brass Plates ready 

for issue. 

 

Bob added that he was standing down as Vice President and Dating Committee Chairman. President took the 

opportunity to thank Bob for his many years of service to the Club as President, Vice President and Dating 

Committee Chairman. Wilga added her personal thanks for all the help, guidance and support given to her. 

 

MEMBERSHIP 

Application received and approved by Committee for Stephen Gamble with his Ford Model T. Voting at 

September meeting. 

 

CMC  

Norm Mitchell reported that the NRMA were not sponsoring the Motorfest next year and hoped that CMC could 

find another sponsor. Members agreed it would be a sorry day if this Popular event did not proceed. 

 

HALL  

Phil O’Loan reported that the proposed tenant mentioned in the last minutes was not proceeding. 

 

WEB SITE 

Nothing further. 

 

GENERAL BUSINESS 

A nomination for Secretary is still needed 

 

President reported that due to the Blue Mountains run not being held this year there were only two awards to be 

made at the AGM. 

 

Raffle was drawn and Ron Hattersley showed some more of his very varied and interesting collection. 

 

Meeting Closed at 8.50 pm. 

 

 

Wilga Coutts                        Euan Coutts    

President               Secretary 
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VETERAN CAR CLUB OF AUSTRALIA (NSW) INC. 
 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING-   23rd  AUGUST  , 2012. 
 

MEETING OPENED-  at 8.52pm by President Wilga Coutts, who welcomed all those present. 
 

PREVIOUS MINUTES--- were read by Secretary. 
 

Matters Arising--- 
 

Nil 

Accepted 

Moved      Warren Irish                    Seconded   Greg Roberts 
 

Reports by Committee were presented 
 

President 

Secretary 

Treasurer 
 

Full text of reports is printed in Spit and Polish. 
 

ELECTION OF COMMITTEE FOR 2011/12 
 

President declared all positions vacant, chair was taken by Bob Hobson immediate past President, to conduct the 

election of Office bearers for ensuing year. 
 

Bob called for any further nominations and a further nomination was received for Committee member. 

Result 
 

President     Wilga Coutts 

Vice Presidents (2)  Greg Roberts and Peter Martin 

Secretary     No Nominations 

Treasurer     Euan Coutts 

Committee Members(5) 
 

1. Bill Heeney –   Events Co-ordinator 

2. Peter Weir –   Website management. 

3. Neville Preston –  Magazine Editor. 

4. Ray Priest-    Hall management 

5. Neil Martin –   Registrations. 

The Committee has agreed that if Peter Martin was elected he was to be appointed as Dating Committee 

Chairman. 
 

To appoint Honorary Auditor 2011/12 

Although there is no longer a legal requirement for us to have books audited, Graham Steer has agreed to conduct 

a review of the financial statements and to report any matters requiring Committee’s attention. 

General Business 
 

As the Blue Mountains rally was not conducted this year the only trophies able to be awarded were: 
 

Navigator’s Trophy -     Dorothy Shinfield 
 

John Burke Officials’ Award-  The Super Supper Ladies. 
 

The Literary will be awarded at the next General Meeting. 
 

There being no further business, President Wilga Coutts, closed the meeting at 9.05pm 
 

Wilga Coutts                                                      Euan Coutts 

PRESIDENT                                                      Treasurer               

Annual General Meeting 2012 
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Our Club year is now at an end and as I look back over the “year that was” I am reminded of the enjoyment and 

fellowship so many of us have shared. 
 

So many members give their time to enable us to enjoy our cars, Mal Garthon, Events co- ordinator, is supported 

by our Newcastle and MASH Branches who annually each host 2 well attended weekends in pleasant rural sur-

roundings. Sadly, this year Sydney weather was unkind on a couple of occasions, at Christmas, our Celebration 

hosted by the Shinfields was nearly a very cool pool party due to the torrential rain.  In March our Annual Blue 

Mountains run had to be cancelled due to the Hawkesbury Flood, however Mal has been able to reschedule this 

and this year it will become our Christmas Function. 
 

Mal also organized a very successful 1 & 2 weekend at beautiful Pacific Palms last Spring, other runs have in-

cluded a Hawkesbury Brunch Run with Bill Heeney’s help and Les Watton’s Navigators Run, always interesting 

and informative! 
 

In May, 15 of us enjoyed the 7 day Western Tour, organized by Bob Baxter, in beautiful (sometimes very fresh) 

Autumn weather.  There have been many other opportunities for us to enjoy our hobby and I thank all the people 

who have made them possible. 
 

However, I think the best achievement award must go to Bob Lamond and his band of Drivers and Navigators 

who crossed Australia in the footsteps of Ferguson and Birtles 100 years ago.  The trip took many years of orga-

nizing by Bob and due to the enthusiasm and preparation by all concerned was a great success. 
 

I feel the use and enjoyment of running our cars is paramount to the success of the Club. 
 

However, housekeeping must be done and for this we have a dedicated committee entrusted to handle the day to 

day running of the Club, also we have our Dating Committee and the Hall Committee, these people are the back-

bone of the Club and give their time and knowledge freely for the benefit of all of us.  If you don’t know who they 

are look at page 2 in Spit and Polish, I could not be President without their infinite knowledge and support – a big 

thank you to all of you. 
 

This year Bob Hobson is standing down after many years as President, Vice President and Chairman of the dating 

committee, I personally will miss his help and knowledge and wish him and Elizabeth good health and trouble 

free motoring for the years ahead.  Philip Hobson also retires as Treasurer, due to increasing work commitments, 

thank you both. 
 

Our Financial position is sound, although income is not sufficient to allow some of the maintenance that we would 

like to be done.  However we are ever hopeful of finding a satisfactory tenant for the Small Hall which would rec-

tify that situation.  Our hall committee are diligently working toward that end. 
 

My thanks also go to the people who make our meetings interesting, Ron Hattersley who conducts our monthly 

raffle and usually has things of interest to show us, our Ladies who provide the supper and the various non com-

mittee members who contribute so much to the Club. 
 

I sincerely thank all those positive, enthusiastic members, who have worked, organized and supported the Club in 

the past year.  My special thanks to Euan, who as Secretary not only answers a multitude of Club enquires and 

mail but also suffers an untidy house and at times a weary, preoccupied wife.   However we both do enjoy our 

cars and our friends in the Club. 
 

Wishing you all safe and happy motoring for the year ahead, 
 

Wilga Coutts. 

President’s Annual Report for AGM 2012 
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Firstly I would like to thank my fellow Committee Members most sincerely for their help and hard work during 

the year. There are also people outside the Committee who perform small but vital duties to enable the Club to 

function who deserve our thanks. It is gratifying  to note that most  of the present Committee and helpers have 

agreed to stand again for the ensuing year. As members may realise, with both Secretary and President in the one 

house it does make our lives “car Club” orientated and I would particularly like to thank our President for her 

serenity, patience and counsel on the Home front. 

 

One disappointment during the year is our failure, despite the best efforts of our subcommittee and Agent, to lease 

the small Hall, which would provide the Club with a permanent revenue base in a time of nearly static 

membership and rising cost. I can only think that we are trying to lease it at the wrong time as there is certainly 

plenty of similar property for lease in the immediate area. However we remain ever hopeful of securing a tenant in 

the near future, as there are still enquiries coming in. 

 

Our membership has remained almost static this year. We have lost some very active and highly regarded 

members but it is pleasing to note that we have welcomed some younger new members into the Club. With youth 

goes activity and I hope to see them on the road with us in the near future. Younger people have a more up to date 

outlook more suited to our times and it is my sincere wish to see more younger members on Committee running 

the Club. 

 

 

The financial posistion of the Club has remained relatively stable over the 12 months to June 2012.  The total cash 

on hand has marginally reduced by $650 to close at $39,085 which reflects the current situation that the cash 

received during the year is fully expensed over the year. 
 

This position over the long term does not provide provisions for any major building repairs. 
  
There were no Capital purchases for the year. 
 

This year expenses have increased 

Electricity up $500 

Cleaning fees up due to the transfer of tennants from the small to the large hall 

$1,700 spent on preparing the small hall for potential tenants, eg electrical box split, provision of phone 

line) 
 

To conclude, the Club has been able to maintain the strong financial base, however I encourage the future 

committee to continue to seek additional sources of income to ensure this solid base is maintained. 
 

This is my last report as your Treasurer, I would like to thank all committee members for their patience and 

support during my time in charge of the cheque book. 
 

Phillip Hobson 

Treasurer 

 

 

I would like to express my gratitude off having the honour of receiving the award for, Officials of the 

Club and this year, this award was issued to all the ladies, who generously over the years have brought a 

plate of goodies and worked in the kitchen each month. 

Lynette Martin. 

Hon Secretary’s Annual Report August 2012 

Treasurer’s Annual Report 2011/12 

John Burke Officials Trophy 
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SEPTEMBER 2012 
 

 27th Committee meeting starting at 6.45pm 

 27th Monthly Club Meeting at Club Rooms, Fivedock at 8pm 
 

OCTOBER 2012 
 

 9th Forum Sydney Club Rooms 

 12
th

 - 15
th

 Newcastle Annual Tour See Page 12 for details - Entry Form July Spit and Polish 

 16th Newcastle Branch Meeting at Westlakes Mining Museum, Teralba 

 25th Committee meeting starting at 6.45pm 

 25th Monthly Club Meeting at Club Rooms, Fivedock at 8pm 
 

NOVEMBER 2012 
 

 4th Newcastle Branch Registration Day - Maxon Machinery, Boolaroo. 8am 

 9th - 11th 1 & 2 Cylinder Rally - Mudgee.  Entry Form August Spit and Polish 

 13th Forum Sydney Club Rooms 

 18th Newcastle Branch Registration Day - Gotley’s Tuggerah. 9am 

 20th Newcastle Branch Meeting at Westlakes Mining Museum, Teralba 

 22nd Committee meeting starting at 6.45pm 

 22nd Monthly Club Meeting at Club Rooms, Fivedock at 8pm 

 24th Sydney Christmas Lunch - See Page 12 for details 
 

DECEMBER 2012 
 

2nd Sydney Registration Day  Details to Follow 

9th Newcastle Branch Christmas Party - Bargeod House Swansea. 

11th Forum Sydney Club Rooms 

 

 
 

 

 

 

MARCH 2013 
 

10th - 15th  SHANNONS NATIONAL 1 & 2 Cylinder Veteran and Centenary of Canberra Tour 

    To based at the Canberra motor Village. Rally Director Rick McDonough, Ph (02) 6293 1533 (ah) or 

    Email: rick@netspeed.com.au  or 

    Rally Secretary Roger Gottlob Ph (02) 6241 3169 (ah)   Email: rogerandgillian@grapevine.com.au 

    Please call after 7.30pm Canberra time.  Expression of Interest Form March Spit and Polish 

 

SEPTEMBER 2013 
 

15th - 20th  NATIONAL VETERAN RALLY hosted by the Veteran Car Club of Australia (Vic) Inc. 

    To be held at Shepparton. Kevin Quigley, Tour Secretary, 55 Daly Street, Brunswick West. Vic 3451 

    E-mail: kwquigley@aapt.net.au      Expression of Interest Form March Spit and Polish 
 

This is the latest Bulletin for the Shepparton 2013 National Tour. Please note that the Registration Forms have 

been delayed and will be issued at Ipswich in September where I will be in attendance. 

David Wright 

National Rallies 

Events Calendar - Club Events 

mailto:rick@netspeed.com.au
mailto:rogerandgillian@grapevine.com.au
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OCTOBER 2014 
 

19th - 24th  2014 NATIONAL VETERAN RALLY hosted by the veteran Car Club of WA (Inc) 

    To be held in the Kalgoorlie - Boulder area Western Australia 

    Correspondence to Committee: 

    Secretary  John Wood  Email:  wood1941@bigpond.com  7 Eleanor Court CRAIGIE WA 6025 

    Chairman  Harry Pyle  Email:  hdpyle@bigpond.net.au 

    Expression of Interest Form February 2012 Spit and Polish 

 

 

 

 

 

               Stephen Gamble 

               36 Eddy Street 

               THORNLEIGH 2120 

               1915 Ford T 

               Nominated: Bob Hobson 

               Seconded: Euan Coutts 

 

Voting for the above application for membership will take place at the Monthly Meeting 

on the 27th September 2012 

 

 

Application for Membership 

Change of Address 
 

Maurice & Mary Dunlop 

11/9 Dwyer Street 

MAITLAND  2320 
 

Ph: 4932 6377 

Phone Number 
 

Bill Dudley 

4998 1727 

New Email Address or Changes 
 

David Crisp:   david.crisp@bigpond.com 

Ken Quarmby:   joan.quarmby2@bigpond.com 

Bob Trevan:   bob@bobtrevan.com.au 

Neil Johnston:   neilde@pacific.com.au 

Bill Betts:  robyn.betts@indulge-me.com.au 

Gordon Dewey:   gdewey51@gmail.com 

David Perry:   patchnpanels@hotmail.com 

Neville Preston:   nevpreston@gmail.com 

mailto:wood1941@bigpond.com
mailto:hdpyle@bigpond.net.au
mailto:david.crisp@bigpond.com
mailto:joan.quarmby2@bigpond.com
mailto:bob@bobtrevan.com.au
mailto:neilde@pacific.com.au
mailto:robyn.betts@indulge-me.com.au
mailto:gdewey51@gmail.com
mailto:patchnpanels@hotmail.com
mailto:nevpreston@gmail.com
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V C C A (N.S.W.) Inc. 

MaSH Branch 
 

“DEDICATED TO THE PRESERVATION AND RESTORATION OF VETERAN VEHICLES” 
    

ANNUAL  GENERAL  MEETING 

V.C.C.A. (NSW) Inc. Macarthur and Southern Highlands Branch. 

5th August 2012. 
Meeting held at Lake Alexander, Mittagong; 8 members being present. 

MEETING OPENED: 12:05 pm 

MEMBERS PRESENT: Bob Dunk, Bob Hobson, Alan Barker, Alan Miller, Neil Johnston, Don Grant, Max and 

Kevin Boardman. 

APPOLOGIES: Ken and Joan Quarmby, Greg and Gill Roberts, Bob and Faye M
c
Carthy, Dave and Enid 

Manhart, Ewan and Wilga Coutts and Chris Osborne. 

VISITORS: Nil. 

ELECTION OF COMMITTEE MEMBERS  -  2012/2013 

 

Position      Name       Proposed     Seconded   Accepted 

___________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Chairperson     Max Boardman    Neil Johnson   Alan Miller    Y 

Secretary      Kevin Boardman   Bob Hobson   Bob Dunk    Y 

Treasurer     Alan Miller     Alan Barker    Bob Dunk    Y 

Events Directors   Max and Kevin Boardman              Y/Y 

        And Greg Roberts                 Y 

Welfare Officer    Bob M
c
Carthy    Max Boardman   Kevin Boardman  Y (by absence) 

Scribe       Max Boardman    Neil Johnson   Alan Miller    Y 

The group than thanked the above persons on their appointed positions.  

MEETING CLOSED: 12:09 pm 

NEXT GENERAL MEETING: 13
th
 October  2012, 11:00 am Lake Alexander, Mittagong. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

From L to R: Don Grant, Kevin Boardman, Neil Johnson, Bob Hobson, Alan Miller and Bob Dunk. 

Alan Barker left prior to photo shoot. AGM Lake Alexander, Mittagong. August 5
th
 2012 
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CHRISTMAS LUNCH 

 

12.30pm, Sunday 25th November 2012   
 

To be held at                                  
 

Lindsay & Gillian Martin’s Property 
94 Bennett Road, Londonderry 

 

      A FULLY CATERED LUNCH 
 

$27.50 Adults, Dependent Children Free 
BYO Alcoholic Drink 

 

Please call Lyn Martin 9632 5047 to secure your booking. 
 

(ASAP but no later than 11 November 2012) 
 

Payment may be made at October VCCA meeting; payable to 
VCCA or post cheque to: 

 

Mrs L M Martin 
140 Orchardleigh Street 
Old Guildford NSW 2161 

 

Pool available to supervised children so kids, bring your togs! 
 

Coming Events 

NEWCASTLE ANNUAL TOUR 
 

FRIDAY 12th  to  MONDAY 15th  OCTOBER 
 

Based at 

Molly Morgan Motel 

 

Cnr New England Highway & Chisholm Road 
East Maitland 

 

Phone (02) 4933 5422 
 

BOOK YOUR OWN ACCOMMODATION 
 

We have made a provisional booking at the motel so it will be necessary to mention you are with 
the V.C.C.A when booking. 

 

Any queries contact 
Graeme Newman  (02) 4392 1035 
Neville Preston  (02) 4352 1533 

 

Entry form JULY SPIT AND POLISH 
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I hope that there are not too many mistakes in this edition, as I have had limited time to put it together before 

sending to the printer and then heading off for a little drive to the National Rally in Ipswich. 4 days to get there 

with 4 veterans in the convoy. 
 

Thanks to the members for the articles for this edition of YOUR Spit and Polish. I am still holding a few articles 

and they will appear. 
 

This month a report from John Burke on the Milbrodale run to the orange orchard, a report from Max Boardman 

on the Camden weekend. A little short on numbers this year, probably due to the very windy weather. A very nice 

article on Jean Chapman thanks to Warren Irish. And of course Max keeps coming up with articles to supply me 

for the magazine. 
 

I would still appreciate some articles that can be used as fill ins when things are quiet. Just remember a short 

article can be made into a page presentation with a couple of photos as I have stated before. 
 

Remember this is “YOUR MAGAZINE”.  
 

Enjoy your Veteran motoring 

Nev Preston 

 
I’ll tell you everything I can; 
And many things there are. 
I saw an aged, aged man, 
A-sitting on a car. 
“Who are you aged man?’ I said, 
“And how is it you drive?” 
His answer buzzed around my head 
Like bees about a hive. 
 
He said, “Though it’s an easy job, 
I’ll tell you, all the same. 
I simply turn the ‘thingumbob,’ 
Which starts the ‘what’s-his-name.’ 
And when the speed is high, or low, 
Or something of the kind, 
I operate the ‘so-and-so,’ 
Which works the ‘never-mind.’ ” 
 
But I was thinking of a way 
Of keeping engines clean, 
By lubricating with a spray 
Of nitro-glycerine. 
And so, I did not arrive 
At what the old man said, 
I cried “Come tell me how you drive!” 
And thumped him on the head. 
 
He said “Whene’er the engines stop 
I always find it pays 
To pour some petrol on the top 
And set it in a blaze. 
But should a accident befall, 
I never trouble much; 
Because I have a ‘what-you-call,’ 
To stop the such-and-such.’ ” 

Editorial 

I heard him then, for I had quite 
Completed my designs 
For running cars on dynamite 
Distilled from Spanish wines; 
Ignited by proximity 
With half-a-dozen drachms 
Of radio-activity, 
Or wireless cablegrams. 
 
And now, whene’er I chance to meet 
A dog devoid of sense 
Or think I see a policeman’s feet 
Protruding from a fence, 
Or if I hear a foghorn blow 
Or smell the smell of tar, 
I weep, for it reminds me so 
Of that old man I used to know. 
 
Whose looks were mild, who gear was low, 
Who car was most extremely slow, 
With countless levers in a row, 
Who seemed distracted with his woe 
Because his engine would not go, 
Who wandered vaguely to and fro, 
The dog's delight, the policeman's foe, 
Whose silencer was prone to blow 
And snort like any buffalo, 
That summer evening long ago, 
A -sitting on a car. 

This poem was copied out of 

ALICE IN MOTORLAND 

By HORACE M WYATT 1904 

I purchased from MIKE BENDEICH 

At the February club meeting 
 

Bill Heeney 
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John Burke 

 

Once again the Newcastle group made our pilgrimage 

to the Cameron’s orange orchard at Milbrodale on 

Sunday 12th August. 

The weather was the only unsure aspect of the run as it 

was raining quite heavily in Newcastle and on the 

central coast for some time before hand. The day 

dawned OK although quite cold and rather windy, the 

Cessnock swap meet was also on this same weekend 

and numbers were down due to the weather. 

The attendees started to arrive at 9.00am for a cuppa 

and cake before heading out for the 50 or so kilometre 

run to the orchard. Some trouble along the way as Jeff 

lost the radiator cap from the FIAT, a long look up and 

down the road but no cap found, a plastic bag and 

rubber bands soon had him going again. 

Lunch was taken in the usual place with even some sun 

shine creeping through, the tour of the junk collection 

and the usual nattering soon passed and it was time to 

head for home. 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Oranges 2012 

Allen Dunlop enjoying lunch 

Maurice Dunlop 

The Davis family, Allen, Eliza, Rosie and Kate 
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Attendees: Veteran 

John and Matthew Burke 1916 Buick 

Allen, Kate, Eliza & Rosie Davis 1914 Cadillac 

Max and Joan Burke 1916 Hupmobile 

Allen Dunlop 1912 Cadillac 

Jeff and Kay Palmer with friends 1908 FIAT 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Modern: 

Betty Cherry, Kevin and Narelle Spackman 

Doug and Dianne Marshall 

Maurice, Mary and Helen Dunlop 

Ray and Marnie Thomas 

 

 

The 1914 Cadillac & the 1916 Buick 

Ray and Marney Thomas 

Jeff’s Fiat 
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Max Boardman 

 

Hosted by Macarthur and Southern Highlands Branch 

 
You came and enjoyed with Us a  Run through the County of Camden. 

 

A little cloud cover with an occasional burst of sun-shine. 

Rain was predicted but none fell, although the wind 

remained with us over the two day period. Distance 

between designated stops kept small and plenty of time 

allowed for a good chatter when stationary. Kevin and I 

arranged M/T, (special thanks to our helping ladies) and 

delivered to Alan’s Place at Catherine Fields the day 

before. Saturday morning saw the line-up of 9 veteran cars 

and Laurie Deller on the 1911 3½hp Norton. Our scenic 

roads meandered up-hill and down dale, the modern cars 

were minimal. Our car occupants noted the land use 

changes especially the re-development of Oran Park. Not a 

‘raceway’ any more but a newly created ‘Town’. 

Moving on, there is still some inner residential 

market gardening around Rossmore area but as 

we travelled toward Wallacia the landscape 

opened to broad acre farming and grazing. As we 

drew closer to Warragamba Village the land 

purpose becomes that of water catchment and 

without farming produce and an adequate water 

supply, the fast growing residential clusters will 

not survive. Lunch was ‘fend for your-self’ and 

we all sat at the tables in the School Yard. It was 

here that Bill Bishop treated us with the nice 

exhaust note from the big Napier; it was good to 

see him out and about. Our activities also 

attracted the attention of a number of locals. 

 

 
After lunch the group motored along the ridge road from Silverdale to Werombi, views of Sydney can be seen at 

this point. Then gently we lost elevation, our motor cavalcade passed by Theresa Park, Carrington and Cawdor, 

finally returning to Wire Lane, our starting point. 

 

 

McArthur Capers - Camden - 11
th

 and 12
th

 August 2012 

Morning tea line-up at Catherine Fields 

Warragamba Village school yard, where lunch was 

taken 

Plenty of time to mingle at Morning tea that catered a fist full of 

goodies 
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The evening meal, at a single table for 18 was 

organised by Gill and Greg, at the Thai 

Restaurant. After eating rather well, a hat was 

produced filled with the car numbers; Jim Weir 

drew the winner who happened to be Kevin and 

Kris. After which we sang with the help of the 

entire restaurant, happy birthday to Greg. The 

cake was yummy and the coffee cup was 

bottomless. 

 

 

 

 

 

As per custom, we re-united Sunday morning for a short run around: Cawdor, Mayfarm, 

Cobbitty, Macquarie Grove back to Camden Showground. 

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

One car less and one car up, that being the Ford, carrying three generations and driven by Darius. Another with 

three generations was Steve Fleming in the Studebaker. The morning finished at “Fairview”, to view Dad’s vast 

collection at The Shed. 

Based on the comments received, it appears that MaSH once again 

has shown our visitors the ‘Joys of a Country Run’. 

 

Thanks for coming and remember; same again next year. 

 

Bob and Jenny Dunk  - Hupmobile, 

Keith and Jean Carden  - Modern 

Bob and Elizabeth Hobson  - Ford,  Jim and Peter Weir - 

Vauxhall   Neville Preston  - Talbot, 

Alan Miller and Anne - Brush   Euan and Wilga  Coutts - 

SCAT.  Kevin and Kris  Boardman - Talbot 

Steve flemong, son in law and 3 grandchildren – Studebaker    Laurie Deller - Norton m/c 

Greg and Jill Roberts  - Talbot  Neil and Dorothy Johnston - Modern  Bill Bishop - Napier 

Vic, Max and Darius Boardman - Ford   Denis Tobler - modern and backup (with no causalities) 

Local village people viewing the cars at our lunch stop 

Nev & Jim 

Our Sunday morning line-up 

at Camden Showground. 

Some of the cars braved a ‘real’ country lane by using the very old Brownlow Hill Loop Road. The Talbot beside the big 

gum tree is my favourite. 
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Prolific weaver of magical tales fired young imaginations 
 

 Jean Chapman was one of Australias most popular young children’s 

authors. She wrote tirelessly when she was a stay-at-home mother, and 

for many years she wrote scripts for ABC children’s programs and 

published dozens of books. As if she wasn’t busy enough, she also 

worked part-time in a children’s bookshop, helping customers choose 

the best books.  

 Jean Erica Sherlock Lycett was born on February 15, 1926 in 

Sydney, the youngest of the three daughters of George Lycett and his 

wife, Margaret (nee MacLean). She went to Fort Street girls school in 

Petersham, and had her first story, about a sick cow, published in the 

chilldren’s section of a Sunday newsspaper when she was only 12.  

 After finishing high school, she went to business college to learn 

touch typing, which was useful when she became a writer. Then she 

enrolled in the National Art School.  

 She met Max Chapman on a blind date and they were marrried after 

World War II. They scrimped and saved to buy a block of land in 

Seaforth, where they built a house.  

 Chapman wrote ceaselessly, and her writing career took off when 

she began writing for the ABC’s Kindergarten of the Air.  

 Her imaginative stories were so successful that Chapman was 

offered a place at the ABC’s  scriptwriting school, graduating, in 1960, 

when she began working on Playschool, Let's Join In and 

Kindergarten of the Air. She was a scriptwriter for the ABC’s 

children’s programs for 25 years.  

 Chapman also began approaching children’s publishers. Some early 

successes were followed by a long-standing assoociation with Hodder & Stoughton (Australia), In the 1970s, it 

published Tell Me A Tale, a collection of stories, rhymes, songs and, activities illustrated by Deborah and Kilmeny 

Niland, the twin daughters of the authors Ruth Park and D'Arcy Niland.   

 The hugely successful book was followed by Tell Me Another Tale and themed collections such as Pancakes 

and Painted Eggs and the Sugar Plum Christmas Book.   

 Chapman published 63 books in total and won several awards for children’s literature.  

 Children and children’s books were Chapman’s life’s work. She frequently visited schools and libraries to speak 

to her readers. She was a tireless worker for the Children’s Book Council of Ausstralia’s NSW branch, was made a 

life member and was awarded the council’s Lady Cutler Award for her contribution to children’s literature.  

 She was also a member of the group that fought and won the battle to save Nutcote, the home of her fellow 

children’s author, May Gibbs, in Neutral Bay.  

 In addition to her busy life as a writer, Chapman supported Max in his passion for veteran cars. They frequently 

travelled together on motoring trips and were active in the Veteran Car Club.  

 The pair travelled the world and she always had to visit chilldren’s book sites, including Hans Christian 

Andersen’s house in Denmark and Beatrix Potter’s house in England.  

 Jean Chapman is survived by Max, their children Gregory and Louise, three grandchildren and six great-

grandchildren. 

 Her seventh great-grandchild is due in October and Chapman had already knitted and sewn pieces for the baby’s 

layette. 
 

Margaret Hamilton. 

(From the Sydney Morning Herald - Monday 20th August 2012, courtesy of Warren Irish) 

Jean Chapman 1926 - 2012 

Life’s work … Jean Chapman with a young 

fan at the launch in 1982 of one of her 63 

books. 
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Max Boardman 

In My Shed – my shed !!  shock and absolute horror  –  but here we go.  
Some restoration projects are large and some are small and dainty; the following are steps taken for the re-make of 

a porcelain high tension spark lead insulator that will be attached to the cylinder block of my 1903, 2 speed 6hp de 

Dion et  Bouton. 

 

All this for the pure satisfaction, so that upon lifting the bonnet it is there for everyone to see, just like it was when 

the little car left the factory all those years ago. 

 

The trick is to be able to get your hands onto an original unit to begin with (G R) and/or by spending time 

researching early period pictures of these cars when ‘nearly’ new. Some good photos were sourced from the ‘net’ 

of an Australian manufacturer, namely that of the Lewis Motor Cycle website. The Lewis workshop assembled 

and repaired De Dion Bouton motors in and around the 1904/5 period. 

Step One: I fabricated from a piece of fine grained and suitably stable piece of timber a ‘pattern’, that was 

enlarged 13% above the ‘original’ to allow for shrinkage on drying of the moist porcelain. 

On completion this timber then had the grain sealed for stability; it also improves its releasing qualities from the 

‘casting’ mould. 

 

Step Two: The mould was created by the Potter after he made a very careful decision as to where the join for the 

mould separation should occur. The two halves of the mould are formed so as to only go together one way and 

making sure the newly formed shape created will in actual fact be released from the mould without damage. The 

mould was then ‘set’ to ensure a hard durable casting block. 

 

Note the two locating dimples, male and female and the opening for excess material to escape. 

In My Shed 

Original Insulator – 

broken and repaired 

Sealed timber ‘Pattern” 

Fired and Glazed Porcelain 

replacement Unit 

                     



3
 

6
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Step Three: The pliable porcelain mixture is forced into the hardened mould to form the exterior shape of the de 

Dion insulator. The newly formed soft shape is carefully removed on splitting the mould in half and excess 

material cut off. 

 

On removal and after initial drying the porcelain insulator will have the two holes ‘drilled’ through. One hole is 

for the brass mounting bolt and the other is for the insulated high tension lead to pass through, that being the lead 

that goes to the sparking plug. (see last photograph) 

 

The unit is now fully ‘air’ dried. It was at this stage of the process a couple of units were lost due to shrinkage and 

drying cracks that occurred on the surface. 

 

Step Four: the newly formed shapes are lightly ‘glazed’ and then ‘fired’ in the kiln to form the finished item. Just 

like the original. 

 

Note: time span from commencing the ‘turned’ timber shape to final ‘firing’ in the kiln was about 9 to 10 months 

and quite a number of trips to and from the Potter. 

 

Step Five: a proud creator places the finished item(s) on the shelf in the glass cabinet and begins another small 

but important project for this true veteran car having Crankcase Number 13077 and Cylinder Block stamped and 

dated, the number  M    - 6 -     (that being the 6th June 1903). 

 

PostScript :- on speculation I phoned a telephone number placed in a club journal (not S & P) thinking that I knew 

the person, (it turned out I didn’t) but this did not stop me from offering him a small piece of porcelain to add to 

his own 6hp de Dion powered Lascota, that is if the second firing and glazing were to be successful. The purpose 

of the phone call was that I was hopeful of acquiring an automatic inlet valve and manifold assembly; instead it 

turned out his to be for a twin cylinder model. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Yours once again from the Scribe and Chair M.C.B. 
“Cycle and Motor Agent and Repairer” 

 

 

 

 

LHS - Timber pattern placed in mould. 

RHS - Fired porcelain insulator in mould, now no-

tice the amount of shrinkage that has occurred. 

Showing location of porcelain insulator 

when fitted to cylinder block 



  
Page 21 

  
    

SPIT and POLISH  ≈  SEPTEMBER 2012 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The above information was forwarded to me by member Bill Bishop 
 

Please note ALL ADS MUST include the price and if you wish ONO 

All States please copy! 
 

If you wish to have a photograph with your Advertisement please Email (Email ONLY!!) the photo and I’ll 

include it next to your ad. Advertisements will only run for 3 months then be removed unless requested otherwise 
 

 

For Sale: 

 

 

 

 

 

1915 MODEL T FORD ROADSTER. 

Excellent condition. Green and black. Nice brasswork. Runs 

well. Club rego. Many extras and spares. Electric starter and 

trafficators. Safety strobe. Full livery for trailer transport.   

$27,500.  

Contact: Ray Priest on (02) 9871 5882 or 

Email: rayandloispriest@bigpond.com  
[8-12] 

 

Classifieds 

THE BENZINE LANCERS 
 

The evolution of Mechanical Transport in the Australian Army - 1901 to 1919 

This comprehensive chronology encompasses a broad range of topics and 

imagery 

that will appeal to Military vehicle enthusiasts, folks with an interest in Mili-

tary 

History, Heritage & Genealogy and the Military Modelling Fraternity. 

From the A.C.M.F. to the 1st A.I.F., the book chronicles the introduction and 

the later Establishments, use and growth of M.T. units and personnel in the 

Middle east, the Western Front, England, Mesopotamia and the Home Front. 

  

During the Imperial Defence Conference at the British War Office in 1909, 

the Dominions including Australia, New Zealand & Canada formally agreed 

their Defence Establishments would adopt a form which would accommodate 

the seamless integration with British forces for the Defence of the Empire and 

Transportation was at the forefront of these deliberations. 

1st A.I.F. Unit Establishments and mechanical content throughout the War years 

were therefore based on the Imperial system. 

  

Details: Hard cover with dust jacket, A4 size, 338pp including 

16 informative Annexes featuring the Australian Volunteer Automobile 

Corps, Vehicle & Unit Markings and Mechanical Details among others. 

Selectively illustrated with over 450 period images, many unpublished. 

  

Price per copy; $73 [AUD] plus 

Australian delivery: $12 [Parcel post satchel] 

Payment: Cheque or postal order - other options pending. 

Available from 2112 Concepts P/L 

PO Box 448. Nerang. QLD. Australia 4211. 

email: rdmilmix@bigpond.com 

mailto:rayandloispriest@bigpond.com
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For Sale: (cont) 
 

 

 

 

 

Deitz Lamp. Patented 1897 to 1907. Union Driving Lamp New York U.S.A. 

$70 

Contact: Don Liddle  Ph: 9631 7971 
[8-12] 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1911 Talbot 12hp - put on the road for the 2011 rally - 

fortune spent on motor and drivetrain. Everything redone. 

Very original panels, etc. Excellent condition. Kevin 

Boardman will provide reference as to mechanical 

condition. Is currently running a borrowed engine fan. I am 

just not using it and want to concentrate on the bikes. Many 

extras and parts not fitted as yet. $33,500 ono. 

Vintage/Veteran bikes may be taken as part or full 

payment. 

Contact:   Ian on Vintage@bigpond.com 

or Ph: (02) 4657 2927 
[9-12] 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1913 Darracq  Very good condition, all weather car, 

four speed gearbox, all electrics with indicators, starter 

motor etc. Very comfortable and easy to drive. It is due 

to health reasons that I am selling Darracq. $30,000. 

For more information 

Contact: Bob Baxter (02) 9522 9661 
[9-12] 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1917 Model 85T Overland restoration project. The chassis has been professionally straightened, repaired and 

media blasted, it comes with 500.24 wheels and tyres as well as the original 815 x105B/E rims and felloes. It has 

the original Tourer Tub and a Non Original Tourer Body with excellent woodwork. The radiator surround has 

been professionally repaired by Pete Jackson at a cost of $650.00.There are spares included with this vehicle, it is 

a reluctant sale due to finance the purchase of a restored veteran.  $5,500 ONO 

Contact:  Rick on 02 40267236 or 0422185755 
[8-12] 

mailto:Vintage@bigpond.com


  
Page 23 

  

    

SPIT and POLISH  ≈  SEPTEMBER 2012 

For Sale: (cont) 

 

Pair of self generating 7” diameter H & B 

Acetylene lights, Model No. 1130, in very good 

condition.  Suit large veteran.  $3,500 ono. 

Contact:  Greg Roberts, (02) 48612023, 

Email: gillandgreg@bigpond.com 
[9-12] 

 

 
 
 
Wanted:  
 

Bosch FF4A magneto (RS350 62632), one and a half inches from base to centre-line of shaft. Any other magneto 

to this specification would be considered. 

Contact:   Don Grant on 4862 5803 or 0417 491229. 
[9-12] 
 

Spit and Polish magazines for my collection,   July, August, September and October 2000, 

November 1999,     April 1998,     June, July and August 1997. 

Contact:   Peter Martin,   0418 865 235  or  02 9632 8930 
[9-12] 

 

 
 

 

 

This page will automatically have our supporting advertisers as a bold listing as part of their yearly advertising 

cost. Other businesses or people who provide a service can place a listing here for only $20 per year or part there 

of (August to July). If you know someone who provides a service that may be of benefit to club members please 

encourage them to partake in this section as it will help them, other club members and the club itself. I’ve started 

the list with our current supporting advertisers. 
 

Please remember support those that support the club! 
 

Name Service Contact Phone Number 
 

Russell & Chris Holden Brass Screws Russell or Chris 02 6372 4509 

Merit Press Banners  1800 686 858 

BCA Friction Materials Brake & Clutch Linings Leon Maguire 02 9824 7406 

Egge Machining Engine Re-builds Steve & Kara 03 5828 6250 

Swanson Gaskets Gaskets Craig & Ron 02 9477 2427 

NRMA Insurance Insurance NRMA 1800 646 605 

Shannons Insurance Shannons 1300 139 006 

Old World Lamps & Tyres  Lamps, Tyres & Tubes Russell or Chris 02 6372 4509 

Lenton Engineering Milling, Turning & Drilling Frank Lenton 02 9679 2585 

McFeeters Motor Museum Jill Kay 02 6852 3001 

Moran Prizes  Bryan Inder 02 9977 6442 

Terry Webster  Graphic Design & Printing Terry Webster 02 4353 0880 

BigJack Enterprises Pty Ltd Reproduction Parts Made Stephen Sellar 0432 881 141 

Towner Bros Pty Ltd Sandblasting  02 9757 3144 

Wire Wheel Works Spokes and Wheels Garry 02 4977 3878 

Antique Tyre Supplies Tyres & Tubes David 02 9618 2788 

Neil Wilson Wheelwright & Coach Builder Neil 02 4684 1204 

Services 
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REPRODUCTION PARTS MADE 
 

CNC machining services available 
For reproduction car & bike parts. 

Manufactured from drawings or samples. 
Turning and milling a specialty; 

Gear cutting, heat treatment & cylindrical 
grinding also available. 

 

Contact Stephen: 
Email:  stephen@bigjack.net.au 

Phone: 0432 881 141 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

7 Reliance Drive Tuggerah 2259 
T: (02) 4353 0880 
F: (02) 4353 0889 

E: david@twgd.net.au 
www.twgd.net.au 

 

Design • Digital Print • Big Poster Printing • Scanning • Print 

David Cherry 

 

WHEELWRIGHT and COACH BUILDER 
Complete wheelwright services 

for wooden spoked wheels. 
 

Supply of ALL hood components and many hard to get 
components, huge range of upholstery fittings. (Lifta dot 

curtin lights box loops etc). Also half round steel and brass 
from ½ inch to 1⅛ inch, oval steel, square black nuts, 

rivets, bolts etc. Supply and fit solid rubber tyres. 
 

Neil Wilson 
 

Ph: 4684 1204    Mob: 0400 017 146 
Email: neilandrob@bigpond.com  

Veteran Car Club of Australia (NSW) Inc. 
 

The current prices of Certificates, 
Badges and Plaques. 

 

 Dating Certificate ............... $15.00  
 100 Year Badges ............... $26.50  
 Brass Dating Plaques  ....... $80.00  
 Lapel Badges …. ............... $8.00 
 Cloth Badges …. ............... $5.00 

 

These will all have additional fees added 
for Post and Handling. 

mailto:stephen@bigjack.net.au
mailto:neilandrob@bigpond.com


SERVICE DIRECTORY 
(PLEASE ADVISE THE EDITOR IF YOU KNOW OF A BUSINESS OR AN INDIVIDUAL WHO YOU FEEL SHOULD 

ADVERTISE HERE) 

                                                       

 
 

      Leon Maguire 

 

 

BCA Friction Materials Pty. Limited        
(INCORPORATED IN NSW) A.B.N. 16 108 984 176 

16 SAGGART FIELD ROAD, MINTO 2566 PO BOX 5795, MINTO 2566 

TELEPHONE: (02) 9824 7406   FACSIMILE: (02) 9824 9215 

MOBILE: 0418 465 442  Email: leon@bcafm.com.au   

Towner Bros Pty. Ltd. 

Est. – 1946 

SANDBLASTING & 
DECORATIVE GLASS ETCHING 

 

10 Sammut Street 

Smithfield NSW 2164 

Phone: 9757 3144 

Wire Wheel Works 
 
A specialist in the renovation of 
Wheels to suit Veteran, Vintage 
& Classic Cars & motorcycles. 
 

Spokes made, hubs re-splined, wheels re-spoked, 
wheels tightened and re-trued 
 
Garry Phillips   Ph/Fax: (02) 4977 3878 
12 Beauty Point Road  Mob: 0418 667 131 
Morisset  NSW  2264          Email: Wirewheelworks@hotmail.com 

208 Annangrove Road                                   Ph: 02 9679 2585 

Annangrove NSW 2156                               Fax; 02 9679 2586 

                           Mob: 0421 632 602 
 

LENTON  PRECISION  ENGINEERING  Pty Ltd 
 

                CNC & Manual Milling 

                   Turning 

Frank Lenton                  Drilling 

       Manager 
 

Email: frank@lentonengineering.com.au 

Screws, Screws, Screws 
Looking for those hard to find 

straight slot brass screws? 

Countersunk, Oval Head, Round Head, Flat Head 

Brass, wood and engineering screws 

½ inch to 2½ inch in many gauges. 

 

Russell & Chris Holden 

02 6372 4509 

holdenrc@bigpond.com.au  

SPIT and POLISH 

mailto:leon@bcafm.com.au
mailto:frank@lentonengineering.com.au
mailto:holdenrc@bigpond.com.au



